

Scio School District 95-C

38875 N.W. First Avenue Scio, Oregon 97374

"Youth In Pursuit of Excellence"

January 22, 2024

Dear Families:

We are pleased to inform you that Scio School District will implement a new option available to *qualifying* schools participating in the National School Lunch and School Breakfast Programs called the Community Eligibility Provision (CEP) for School Year 2023-24.

What does this mean for you and your children?

All students enrolled at **Centennial Elementary School** are eligible to receive a full breakfast and lunch at school at **no charge** to your household each remaining day of the 2023-24 school year. No further action is required of you. We encourage you to take advantage of this program; the more participation we have the better the program works for our school. Ala Cartes, milk only and extras will continue to be offered at the current paid rates.

Although we are excited to offer free meals at Centennial, we are sorry that Scio Middle School and Scio High School do not qualify for the CEP program this year. Free/Reduced/Paid status will remain the same for all students at Scio Middle School and Scio High School.

Sincerely,

Anissa Zelenka 503-394-3261